
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION I 
2100 RENAISSANCE BLVD. 

KING OF PRUSSIA, PA 19406-2713 

Joe Swan, PE, CMRP 
Director Operations Services 
Arch Coal 
1 City Place Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63141 

May 31, 2017 

SUBJECT: ARCH COAL (PARENT COMPANY OF !CG BECKLEY, LLC), ACCEPTANCE OF 
NOTIFICATION OF EMERGENCE FROM BANKRUPTCY, MAIL CONTROL NO. 590171 
AND 590198 

Dear Mr. Swan: 

This is in reference to your e-mail dated May 25, 2017, and the letter dated October 19, 2016, from Terry 
Allison, Radiation Safety Officer, at the Arch Coal facility in Eccles, West Virginia, notifying us that Arch 
Coal and its subsidiaries emerged from Chapter 11 Bankruptcy on October 5, 2016. No further 
correspondence on this matter is required. 

Unrelated to the Chapter 11 Bankruptcy, we noticed that on your letterhead and in some recent 
correspondence, that you and Mr. Allison refer to ICG Beckley, LLC as the licensee for the NRC License 
No. 47-31475-01 that authorizes the use and storage of radioactive material at 279 Wolf Run Road, 
Eccles, West Virginia. License No. 47-31475-01 is issued to Arch Coal Inc., and the license has not been 
amended or requested to be amended to reflect a different licensee. We are aware that ICG Beckley, 
LLC, is a subsidiary of Arch Coal, however if the license is being managed by a subsidiary, the license 
must be amended promptly to reflect the current management structure and organization. 

Your cooperation is appreciated. 

License No. 47-31475-01 
Docket No. 03038551 
Mail Control Nos. 590171 & 590198 

Sincerely, 

~r~ ~~:~~~ia1, Industrial, R&D 
and Academic Branch 

Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
Region I 

cc: Terry Allison, Radiation Safety Officer -Arch Coal Inc. 
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This is in reference to your e-mail dated May 25, 2017, and the letter dated October 19, 2016, from Terry 
Allison, Radiation Safety Officer, at the Arch Coal facility in Eccles, West Virginia, notifying us that Arch 
Coal and its subsidiaries emerged from Chapter 11 Bankruptcy on October 5, 2016. No further 
correspondence on this matter is required. 

Unrelated to the Chapter 11 Bankruptcy, we noticed that on your letterhead and in some recent 
correspondence, that you and Mr. Allison refer to ICG Beckley, LLC as the licensee for the NRC License 
No. 47-31475-01 that authorizes the use and storage of radioactive material at 279 Wolf Run Road, 
Eccles, West Virginia. License No. 47-31475-01 is issued to Arch Coal Inc., and the license has not been 
amended or requested to be amended to reflect a different licensee. We are aware that ICG Beckley, 
LLC, is a subsidiary of Arch Coal, however if the license is being managed by a subsidiary, the license 
must be amended promptly to reflect the current management structure and organization. 

Your cooperation is appreciated. 

License No. 47-31475-01 
Docket No. 03038551 
Mail Control Nos. 590171 & 590198 

Sincerely, 

John Miller, Health Physicist 
Commercial, Industrial, R&D 
and Academic Branch 

Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
Region I 

cc: Terry Allison, Radiation Safety Officer -Arch Coal Inc. 
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